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WHO WE ARE
Zoo New England is the non-profit organization responsible for 
the operation of Franklin Park Zoo in Boston and Stone Zoo in 
Stoneham, Mass. Both are accredited by the Association of Zoos 
and Aquariums (AZA).

Zoo New England’s mission is to inspire people to protect and 
sustain the natural world for future generations by creating fun 
and engaging experiences that integrate wildlife and conservation 
programs, research and education.

To learn more about our Zoos, education programs and 
conservation efforts, please visit us at www.zoonewengland.org. 
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Dear Zoo Supporters,

Fiscal Year 2017 was a year of incredible progress and growth at both 
Zoos, most exemplified by the much-anticipated September opening of 
Nature’s Neighborhoods – the new George Robert White Fund Children’s 
Zoo at Franklin Park Zoo. By exploring varied habitats in this exciting 
new $7.2 million space, children begin to understand the roles that living 
creatures, including themselves, play in healthy, thriving environments.

At Stone Zoo, construction was well underway for the new Animal 
Discovery Center and new Welcome Center with improved visitor 
amenities including a new entrance and ticketing area, new restrooms, 
and a new gift shop. These upgrades to Stone Zoo will increase customer 
satisfaction, help attract new visitors, and assist in increasing revenues. 
The Animal Discovery Center, opened in the summer of 2017, features 
hands-on programming, interactive learning opportunities, animal 
exhibits, and other elements that teach children about the big role that 
smaller creatures, such as honeybees, amphibians and reptiles, play in 
healthy ecosystems.

During a zoo visit, guests of all ages have the opportunity to connect in meaningful, and memorable ways, to the 
species in our care – to truly learn about them, what their wild cousins are facing and why conservation is so 
important. 

Our animal family expanded in FY 17 with the births of a Masai giraffe, Linne’s two-toed sloth, a bongo, a reindeer, 
markhor goat, and prairie dog pups, among many others. At Stone Zoo, we welcomed three Chacoan peccaries, 
an endangered species closely resembling a hairy wild pig, who made their exhibit debut in August. With our 
commitment to educating the next generation of conservation stewards, we were especially pleased to welcome 64,789 
Massachusetts schoolchildren who visited as part of school field trips.

In FY 17, we began work in earnest to achieve the goals mapped out in the Strategic Plan, which was developed by 
the Strategic Planning Committee comprised of members of our highly engaged Board of Directors, Advisory Council 
members and members of the Executive Team. This plan is designed to advance our mission delivery and conservation 
impact, increase the value of the our Zoos to the region, as well as expand capacity to create fun and engaging 
experiences that connect all of our visitors to the wonders of the natural world. We are fortunate to have highly-skilled 
professional staff, a strong core of devoted volunteers, a talented Advisory Council, and a dedicated Board of Directors 
to ensure that we are able to deliver on our mission, now and in the future.

We are grateful to the loyal and generous Zoo members, donors, and volunteers who help us provide meaningful 
experiences that will be remembered long after our visitors leave our zoos. With your continued support, we will 
realize our vision for these beloved Zoos and inspire caring and action in all of our guests.

Sincerely,

John Linehan 
President & CEO
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Just before midnight on July 24, 2016, Jana, a female giraffe, 
gave birth amid much excitement inside the Giraffe Barn at 
Franklin Park Zoo. While Jana has successfully given birth to 
several giraffe calves, excitement quickly turned to concern as 
staff observed that the female calf, named Amari, was having 
difficulty standing and was unable to nurse.

The hours after birth are critical, as giraffe calves need to 
nurse within the first 8-12 hours in order to absorb the proper 
nutrients that are vital for strengthening the immune system. 
Zoo New England’s staff quickly stepped into action and 
provided supportive care including intravenous fluids and 
dextrose and also began administering antibiotics to prevent 
infection. While it is always preferential for animal mothers to 
raise their young, it was determined that Amari’s best chance 
of survival would require hand-rearing. 

Caring for Amari required around-the-clock dedicated 
attention, coordination and teamwork by the Zoo’s skilled 
Animal Care and veterinary teams, who bottle-fed the 
calf three times a day for over eight months until she was 
successfully weaned. We’re proud to say that Amari is now 
thriving and growing taller and stronger every day.

Amari’s story is just one of many that highlight the 
extraordinary care that the animals receive each and every 
day from the highly skilled and dedicated staff. 

Zoos have evolved tremendously through the years, and this 
evolution continues as our knowledge increases and as the 
situation in the wild continues to change. Zoo New England 
is committed to exceptional animal care and to being leaders 
in this field, sharing knowledge and expertise with colleagues 
both in-situ and ex-situ. 

In FY 17, 586,080 people visited the Zoos and connected with 
incredible wildlife from all over the world. Whether watching 
Amari gracefully stroll across her exhibit, anticipating the next 

Z O O S  T H A T 
PICTURED AT TOP: Amari, the giraffe calf at 
Franklin Park Zoo, was bottle-fed more than 800 
bottles before being successfully weaned in April 

2017. Following her birth, she required around-the-
clock care to ensure her best chance of survival.Inspire
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move of the sloth baby as he’s nestled closely between both 
parents, or marveling at the prairie dog’s social interactions 
as they pop in and out of tunnels, guests have the opportunity 
to make meaningful connections to wildlife that can inspire a 
caring and action. 

Significant Animal Achievements
Throughout FY 17, we celebrated the births and hatches of 
many new animals at Franklin Park Zoo and Stone Zoo. ZNE 
participates in a wide range of Species Survival Plans (SSPs), 
which are cooperative, inter-zoo programs coordinated 
nationally through the Association of Zoos and Aquariums (AZA). 
SSPs help to ensure the survival of selected species in zoos and 
aquariums, most of which are threatened or endangered, and 
enhance conservation of these species in the wild. 

Visitors to Franklin Park Zoo noticed several new furry faces 
following the birth of a female bongo in April, and the tiny 
prairie dog pups who emerged from their burrows in May. 
Notable hatchings at Franklin Park Zoo included two pygmy 
falcons, a Cabot’s tragopan, an ostrich (a first for Franklin Park 
Zoo) and the successful hatches of two endangered Siberian 
cranes. Franklin Park Zoo, the only zoo to exhibit these birds on 
the East Coast, is home to eight Siberian cranes including the 
new chicks. Since 1999, there have been 13 chicks hatched at 
Franklin Park Zoo - the first zoo in North America to successfully 
breed these birds.

Throughout the year, the staff at Stone Zoo was seeing double 
with the successful births of markhor goat twins in May, rock 
hyrax twins in August (a first for Stone Zoo), and red-rumped 
agouti twins in September and April. Other significant births 
at Stone Zoo included a Linne’s two-sloth in November and a 
female reindeer calf in May.

Not all new additions were born at the Zoos. In August, a trio of 
Chacoan peccaries, an endangered species closely resembling 
a hairy wild pig, made their exhibit debut at Stone Zoo. At 
Franklin Park Zoo, we welcomed a female Bactrian camel, 
and it is hoped that she and our resident camel, Gulliver, will 
successfully reproduce in the future. Found in isolated areas of 
the Gobi desert in Mongolia and China, Bactrian camels, which 
are critically endangered in the wild, are built for harsh climates 
with temperature extremes.

Each animal is truly an ambassador for its species and has 
a story to tell about the importance of wildlife protection, 
habitat preservation and preserving biodiversity. Management 
of animals within and cooperatively between institutions 
accredited by AZA is vital for ensuring healthy, genetically 
diverse populations.



Zoo New England  |  Fiscal Year 2017 Annual Report   |  6

As soon as the ribbon was cut to celebrate the opening of 
Nature’s Neighborhoods – the new George Robert White Fund 
Children’s Zoo at Franklin Park Zoo, children excitedly ran in 
to begin climbing, exploring and discovering the incredible 
animals that call this space home. Nature’s Neighborhoods, 
opened in September 2016, guides children through diverse 
ecosystem “neighborhoods” that replicate different habitats 
and features a red panda exhibit, prairie dog exhibit, turtle 
ponds, a walk-through wetlands aviary and interactive 
opportunities. By exploring these varied habitats, children 
begin to understand the roles that living creatures, including 
themselves, play in healthy, thriving environments. 

Providing meaningful 
connections to 
wildlife is at the 
heart of our mission. 
Through impactful 
experiences, people 
of all ages have 
the opportunity to 
develop a better 
appreciation, and 
respect, for wildlife. 
Whether feeding 
colorful budgies 
while walking through 

Aussie Aviary, or strolling through the tranquil Butterfly 
Landing, guests have the unique opportunity to make 
personal connections to wildlife and create cherished, lasting 
memories.  

In its eighth season at Stone Zoo, crowds once again enjoyed 
the breathtaking sight of majestic birds gliding into the 
amphitheater during the free-flight, educational bird show, 
Masters of Flight: Birds of Prey. Throughout the summer, 
guests also had the opportunity to meet with Education 
staff during regularly scheduled encounters at the seasonal 
American alligator exhibit to learn more about these long-
tailed, armored reptiles. 

In FY 17, Zoo New England presented a number of larger-
scale evening events that were truly unique to the Greater 
Boston social and culture landscape. ZNE’s annual fundraising 
gala, Zootopia, saw its most successful year to date with 398 
guests, raising a record-breaking $455,490. In addition to 
Zootopia, a host of other annual events were well received 
throughout the year including the ever-popular Brew at the 
Zoo, Uncorked, and the new Roaring Nights: Fun in the Tropics, 
where guests enjoyed a night out in Franklin Park Zoo’s 
Tropical Forest building. Stone Zoo’s always-anticipated A Wild 
Affair celebrated its 13th year, while Ales and Tails once again 
proved popular. 

Experiences like these and so many others uniquely position 
our Zoos to connect a wide range of audiences to the vast 
wonders of nature through exploration, discovery, play, 
education, and imagination. Visitors leave with a greater 
appreciation for the natural world that can stay with them 
long after their visits.

PICTURED LEFT: Children explore Nature’s 
Neighborhoods, the new George Robert White Fund Children’s 
Zoo at Franklin Park Zoo, by getting an eagle’s eye view atop a 
giant eagle’s nest and standing face-to-face with red pandas.

I M M E R S I V E 

Experiences 
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Now more than ever, Zoos are critically important in saving 
wildlife from extinction. Each and every day, Zoos, like Zoo 
New England’s Franklin Park Zoo and Stone Zoo, are working 
to save species from extinction while also serving as centers 
of education, conservation, and important research that is 
assisting scientists in the field. Our mission – our passion – is 
to inspire and educate the next generation of conservation 
stewards and leaders, and a critical component of achieving 
our mission is based in having meaningful impact in the 
conservation of wildlife, both locally and globally.

C O M M I T T E D  T O 

Conservation
Right here at home, ZNE reintroduced a group of marbled 
salamanders back into the Middlesex Fells Reservation, one 
of their most important former homes that had not been 
occupied by this threatened species for nearly 80 years. The 
salamanders, which we hope to rediscover as adults in the 
next few years, were raised at Stone Zoo from larvae collected 
in vernal pools in western Massachusetts. This work is in 
partnership with Grassroots Wildlife Conservation (GWC), 
who we continue to actively participate with in the successful 
Blanding’s turtle head-start program.

ZNE encourages people of all ages to take an active role in 
sustaining healthy ecosystems right in their own back yards. 
Through the Franklin Park Biodiversity Project, the local 
community is invited to participate alongside Zoo staff to 
identify and monitor populations of species found right in 
Franklin Park. Under the leadership of Dr. Eric Baitchman, Zoo 
New England Director of Animal Health and Conservation, 
staff from Zoo New England and GWC have conducted 
seasonal surveys to record observations of wildlife within 
the “Wilderness” and other sections of Franklin Park, outside 
of Franklin Park Zoo’s gates. Each survey, or bio-blitz, is 
conducted over nine days during which time staff catalogues 
observations of mammals, amphibians, birds, reptiles, 
invertebrates, plants, and even fungi. In total, over 300 species 
have been identified thus far.

Within the Zoos, guests have the opportunity to have a direct 
impact on a variety of wildlife conservation programs. The 
Quarters for Conservation program dedicates 25 cents from 
each admission and $2.50 from each membership to ZNE’s 
conservation efforts, allowing us to greatly expand funding 
dedicated to our mission imperative. FY 17 funds from 
Quarters for Conservation supported projects including:

u �The Cheetah Conservation Fund, whose primary 
activities include monitoring and detection of cheetah 
activity, research into developmental health of cheetah 
populations, protection of cheetah habitats, and educating 
the public about the benefits of conservation;

PICTURED ABOVE: In December 2016, Chris Bartos, 
as Assistant Curator at Franklin Park Zoo, traveled to 
Namibia to work with the Cheetah Conservation Fund 
(CCF). She had the opportunity to check in on Finn, a 

dog she trained as the first ever scat detection dog at 
CCF, and develop training plans for the dogs that assist 

in CCF’s work to save and protect cheetahs.
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u �A program aimed to preserve the genetic integrity and 
future of jaguars by connecting and protecting core jaguar 
populations from Mexico to Argentina. Through the project, 
scientists are working to mitigate human-jaguar conflict 

surrounding livestock predation by training ranchers in anti-
predator husbandry techniques, including building predator-
proof enclosures; and

u �A project working to save wild red pandas in Nepal, Burma, 
India and China, and preserve their habitat by empowering 
local communities through community-based research, 
education and carbon mitigation.

ZNE, along with a coalition of local partners, continues work to 
support legislation in Massachusetts banning the sale of ivory 
and rhinoceros horn. This measure will help curb the escalating 
global crisis of wildlife trafficking, which is partly fueled by the 
U.S. ivory market—one of the largest worldwide. African forest 
elephants face extinction in the next 20 years and rhinos also 
face a bleak future if action is not taken now.

ZNE is also proud to support the Association of Zoos and 
Aquariums’ SAFE initiative (Saving Animals from Extinction), a 
bold effort focused on saving species. AZA-accredited zoos and 
aquariums are part of an integrated network of conservation 
partners, which spend a combined $216 million a year on the 
conservation of animals in the wild. Through SAFE, zoos and 
aquariums accredited by AZA harness their collective resources, 
focus on specific endangered species, and save them from 
extinction by restoring healthy populations in the wild.
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Franklin Park Zoo and Stone Zoo provide the environment 
for active exploration, inquiry and hands-on discovery to 
inspire people to interact positively with the natural world. 
Zoo New England’s expansive science, technology, engineering 
and mathematics (STEM) focused educational programs, 
which incorporate Massachusetts and federal curriculum 
frameworks, supplement and build interest in formal science 
education and enable our guests to explore the complex 
connection between natural, thriving habitats and wildlife. 

The Zoos offer free admission to all Massachusetts 
schoolchildren throughout the school year. By providing 
opportunities to under-resourced children who may otherwise 
not be able to visit our Zoos, we’re able to connect them with 
the natural world and bring fun and effective educational 
programming to all members of our community. In FY 17, 
64,789 students visited Franklin Park Zoo and Stone Zoo at no 
cost as part of school field trips. 

Through a range of formal and informal programming, the 
Education department shares the wonder of nature with 
students of all ages – from toddlers in our Playful Paws 
playgroups to school-aged children, college students 
doing research, adult education students and casual 
learners. Additionally, the Zoos provide valuable hands-
on learning opportunities through its well-established 
internship program, with internships available in several Zoo 
departments. 

Through a unique collaboration with Harvard Medical 
School, senior medical students have the opportunity to 

complete an elective rotation within ZNE’s Department of 
Animal Heath. The One Health Clinical Elective is believed to 
be the only formal collaboration of its kind in the country. 
Student physicians in the One Health rotation accompany 
ZNE’s veterinarians in their daily clinical practice, and are 
introduced to the concept that collaboration between human 
and veterinary medical professionals can benefit healthcare 
for both humans and animals. Students are encouraged to 
think about the commonalities of medicine and physiology of 
health and disease across all species, and to take an active 
role in case management, diagnostic work-up, and treatment. 

FY 17 program highlights: 
u �In FY 17, the number of Wild Adventure programs, which 

include Breakfasts with the Animals programs and premium 
tours, increased by 179% with 232 total programs compared 
to 83 in FY 16. The number of program participants for 
the Wild Adventure programs increased by 194% to 1,991 
participants in FY 17, compared to 789 in FY 16.

u �Zoo Camp participant numbers between both Franklin 
Park Zoo and Stone Zoo increased 14% in FY 17 with 458 
participants, compared to 403 participants in FY 16. At 
Franklin Park Zoo, free camperships were available to 
children in need.

u �Out-of-school time programs increased 47% in FY 17 to 190 
programs, compared to 129 in FY 16.

S H A R I N G  T H E  W O N D E R S  O F  T H E

Natural World 
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that allow young people to develop professional skills, build a 
stronger sense of self, and provide for them and their families. 

The ZooTeen program, which attracts a diverse group of 
participants from the neighborhoods surrounding Franklin 
Park, provides participants the opportunity to receive direct 
exposure to zoo and conservation-oriented careers in a 
fun, structured and professional learning environment. 
Professional development classes and service projects 
are incorporated into the program’s design, strengthening 
their knowledge and preparedness of the field and future 
endeavors.

Upon completion of the ZooTeen Program, select teens who 
wish to further their work with ZNE throughout the school year 
can become a Teen Ambassador. Work includes interpretation 
activities, animal encounters on and off zoo grounds, and 
assisting educators and zookeepers. As a stepping stone to 
the ZooTeen program, the Junior ZooTeen program is a unique 
opportunity for participants ages 11 – 14 to learn more about 
zoos and conservation.

I N S P I R I N G  T O M O R R O W ’ S

Leaders
Visit Franklin Park Zoo on a summer day and you will likely 
encounter a teen in a bright yellow shirt greeting guests at 
the front gate, working in Franklin Farm, engaging children 
at an education station or hard at work helping to care for 
the grounds. Since its founding in 1999, Zoo New England’s 
nationally recognized ZooTeen programs have engaged more 
than 1,500 Boston youths in safe, authentic work experiences 
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Zoo New England was pleased to once again be selected 
as a partner in the Boston Summer Learning Project, a 
collaboration between Boston After School and Beyond, 
Boston Public Schools, and philanthropic and community 
organizations, to provide quality summer youth programs. 
For five weeks throughout the summer, 40 local students 
immersed themselves in a unique learning environment at 
Franklin Park Zoo designed to bring science learning to life 
and enhance their academic progress in math and language 
arts. Here, they had the opportunity to observe animals, 
learn about their behavior and adaptations and participate in 
hands-on projects that utilized their critical thinking skills. 

As a vibrant member of the cultural community in Boston and 
beyond, ZNE is committed to community participation and 
community access. We work with community centers, camps 
and groups such as the Greater Grove Hall Main Streets, 
Project RIGHT, Franklin Park Coalition, The Emerald Necklace 
Conservancy, the Stoneham Chamber of Commerce and many 
other organizations. Additionally, we conduct outreach to 
libraries, schools, after-school programs and various other 
entities.

ZNE remains committed to ensuring that personal financial 
situations do not constitute a barrier to enjoying and 
benefiting from Zoo experiences. As an organization whose 

mission is to connect people to the natural world through 
meaningful experiences that engage, educate, and inspire the 
next generation of conservation stewards, it is imperative that 
we reach everyone within our communities. ZNE’s dedication 
to this aspect of our mission is evident in our community 
outreach programs, which include:

u �Library Pass Programs: Libraries purchase the pass which 
entitles their patrons to a discount to the Zoos.

u �EBT Program: Recognizing that Zoo visits are integral to 
childhood and learning, participants in the Massachusetts’ 
EBT (Electronic Benefit Transfer) program receive deeply 
discounted admission to the Zoos year-round. Participation 
increased 181 percent, from 12,841 participants in FY 16 to 
36,057 participants in FY 17.

u �Community Pass Program: Non-profit organizations and 
community groups are eligible for a limited amount of free 
admission passes. ZNE distributed more than 2,693 passes 
to community groups during FY 17.

u �Organizational Pass Program: Non-profit organizations 
may purchase an institutional pass enabling groups of 
individuals to attend the Zoos at greatly reduced cost.

S T R E N G T H E N I N G  O U R 

Communities 
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E X C E P T I O N A L 

Partners
Zoo New England is grateful to all who donated to the Zoos. Your support provides the 
funds to care for all of ZNE’s animal inhabitants, pursue conservation projects both 
locally and abroad, and continue to educate and inspire conservation stewards of the 
future. Listed here are some who made gifts between July 1, 2016 and June 30, 2017.

Gifts $100,000+
Anonymous (2)

Gifts $50,000-$99,999
Jean and Henry Hall
The Highland Street Foundation
The Mabel Louise Riley Foundation
Massachusetts Cultural Council
Peter A. Wilson and Jean C. Tempel

Gifts $25,000-$49,999
American Honda Foundation
David Canter and Lisa Strope
Citizens Bank
The Florence Gould Foundation
MathWorks
David and Jennifer Porter
Claudia U. and James M. Richter
Robert Lloyd Corkin Charitable 
	 Foundation
Kathy Welsh and Gary Loveman
The Yawkey Foundation

Gifts $10,000-$24,999
Anonymous
Margaret and Dewey Awad
Dr. Rory Browne and Dr. Grace Chang
Coke Refreshments
Copeland Family Foundation, Inc.
Eastern Bank
Harvard University
James M. and Cathleen D. Stone 
	 Foundation
Ronnie and Stephen Kanarek
Keel Foundation
Mark Kelley and Gail Riggs Kelley
Kingdom Wine Company
John and Kim Koger
Lorenda Layne and Robert Niblack
Doug Lober and Ann Bitetti

Mintz, Levin, Cohen, Ferris, Glovsky  
	 & Popeo, P.C.
New Balance Corporation
Peter and Barbara Roberts
Jenny Sazama, Tim Crellin and Adam 
	 Crellin-Sazama
State Street Corporation
StonehamBank
Tiny Tiger Foundation
Liyu Yang

Gifts $5,000-$9,999
Anonymous
Joanna and John Berube
Blue Cross Blue Shield of Massachusetts
The Boston Foundation
Boston Police Patrolmen’s Association
David and Anne Bromer
Kevin and Julie Callaghan
Mrs. Jane C. Carr
Commodore Builders
Edward and Grace Fey
Charles and Anne Gifford
Dr. Martin and Lauren Hahn
Hays Companies of New England
Steven and Jeanine Hinterneder
HITE Hedge Asset Management, LLC
Homefield Credit Union
LeeAnn and Steven Horner
Inland Underwriters Insurance Agency
Eric Kasen
Marc and Donna Kozin
Christopher Litterio and Ursula Smith
MPAYInc
Peter and Cindy Neville
Rackemann, Sawyer & Brewster
Roberta M. Childs Charitable 
	 Foundation
Ruberto, Israel & Weiner, P.C.
Catherine and Larry Schwartz
Jean C. Tempel
United Steelworkers of America

Colin and Olivia Van Dyke
Raimund and Anne Vanderweil
Kathleen Vieweg and Dr. Barry Berger
Mrs. Emily V. Wade

Gifts $2,500-$4,999
Anonymous
Mary Ames
Jonathan and Rosemary Avery
Francesco and Cynthia De Vito
Eaton Vance Managed Investments
Estate of Dorothy K. Brambilla
Nicole and Thomas Feeley
Gordon Brothers Group, LLC
The Hamilton Company  
	 Charitable Foundation
Lloyd and Linda Hamm Jr.
Timothy Hilton
Mary Kelleher and Erica Prince
Teresa Koster
Henry and Mary Lee
Susanne Macdonald
Gregory and Margaret Meahl
Sarah Mockler
Susan Mulford
Jeanne O’Keefe and Dan Rea
Putnam Investments
Robert and Sally Quinn
Daniel Romanow and  
	 B. Andrew Zelermyer
Robert Rosenthal and Lisa Sears
Jane Roy and Luciano Lauretti
Alan and Maureen Roycroft
Kathy and Girard Sargent
Dr. Steven Spitz and Mrs. Laura Spitz
Wiley
Michael Yoken

Gifts $1,000-$2,499
Bertram Alleyne and  
	 Abena Cook-Alleyne
Bradford and Hilary Allinson
Tim Arel
Paul and Edith Babson Foundation
Elizabeth and Tom Boates
Andrew Briney
Melissa Buckingham
Ann Buxbaum
Centerplate
Gordon and Andrea Clagett
Tom and Ann Comeau
Kathryn and Tim Conway
Joseph and Lori Cooney
Taci Darnell and Tanj Gunaratnam
Teresa and Frank DeGiacomo
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The Eastern Charitable Foundation
Nelson and Susan Eby
Estate of S. Blair Lent, Jr.
Lora Estey
J.P. and Amy Fine
Daniel and Stephanie Finegold
Peter and Sara Fleiss
Geoffrey and Kristin Foley
Peter and Rebecca Forkner
Sarah Freeman
Mark Giovino
Laura Glynn
James Godwin
Dr. Annekathryn Goodman
Jeff Gore and Sena Kang
Grassroots Wildlife Conservation
Jacqueline Green
Andy Gupta and Deepa Acharya
Denison and Caroline Hall
Sherry Haydock
Jacquelynn Henke and Kyle Wolff
Jutta Hicks
Geoff and Adele Horwitz
James and Emily Hunsicker
Elizabeth and Thomas Hynes
Harriet Karkut
Dr. Martin Kelly
Sooner Foundation
Matthew and Christy Keswick
Eric Kilby and Kate Peterson
Louise and Aaron Lazare
LeClairRyan
John and Julie Linehan
Susanne Macdonald and  
	 Benjamin Williams
Abigale Magruder
James and Katherine McHugh
Jean and David McLachlan
Rosemary McLaughlin
Mirrone Shaughnessy & Uitti LLC
Greg and Nicole Moore
Moses Kimball Fund
Joseph O’Donnell
Svetlana Peikates-Ribaudo and  
	 William Ribaudo
Bruce Perry and Susan Davis
Bianca and Craig Peskin
Jeanne Pinado
Samuel Plimpton and Wendy Shattuck
Harold and Frances Pratt
Maureen Lukas Reardon
Don and Marilyn Rodman
Roberta Rubin and  
	 Donald-Bruce Abrams

René and Susan Ruiz
Susan Sargent and David Taylor
Linda and Ronald Savage
Philip and Christina Severin
Jamie Shaughnessy
Scott Sherman and Diane McGillicuddy
Annie Short
Dr. Alan Stern and Lori Tenser
Mona Taliaferro
Kate and Ben Taylor
Juliet Teixeira
John and Mary Ellen Toomey
Carolyn Vaughan and Paul Smith
Lisa and Brian Walker
Elizabeth Wayman and Mike Kalin
Scott and Randy Wayne
Karen and Robert White
Dale and Christine Williams

Gifts $500-$999
Miriam Adams and David Edelman
Joyce and Maurice Arel
Matthew and Sarah Begg
Leon Bethune and Raquel Rosenblatt
Martin Block and Judy Scribner-Moore
Suzanne Brandi-Reed and Joseph Reed
Casey Carlson and William Stone
Adrian and Amy Chan
Christensen-Dunn Early  
	 Foundations Fund
Janice Corkin Rudolf and John Emery
Sandi Coyle
Patricia Crow
Ann Dannenberg
Peter and Ann Dion
Andrew and Marsha Edmonds
William and Susan Elsbree
Richard and Judy Fox
Michael Geanacopoulos and  
	 Katherine Kane
Ronnie Gould
Groundmasters Corporation
Vicki Gusso
Karen and Stephen Hall
Joanne Hayes-Rines
Erin Higgins and Douglas Rosner
Cynthia and David Hill
David and Linda Hirschberg
Janice Houghton
Brit Hutchins
Brendan Hynes
Vanessa Hynes
Steven Imrich
Phyllis and Nathan Kalowski

Killian Family Foundation
Anna Koon and Joseph James Koon
Lacoste Gallery
Sarah and Darrin Ladd
Samuel Lasky and Christina O’Sullivan
Jeanne Maclaurin
Jeannine Madden
Nagesh Mahanthappa and  
	 Valentine Talland
Stephen Marcus and Carol Augustyniak
Marcus, Errico, Emmer & Brooks, P.C.
Edward Masterman
Suzanne S. Matta
Onnie Mayshak
Carolyn McCane-Chin and David Chin
Ryan and Tonya McKee
Elizabeth Moroney
Rick Murphy
Sally Muspratt
Michael Nathanson
Lindsay Neagle and Anne Pearson
Michael Oates
Michael and Evelyn Ostrowski
Sandra Pascal
David Passafaro
Perkins & Anctil, P.C.
Jenifer Burkett-Picker and Dennis Picker
Prologis
Matthew and Meredith Reed
Whitney and John Reichel
R. Pito and Christine Salas
Matthew and Jennifer Shadrick
Ken and Sandi Silk
Irving Silverman
Elizabeth Smith
Phil Soares
The Topol Family Fund, a Donor Advised  
	 Fund of the Boston Foundation
David Weinstein and Clare Villari
Constance V.R. White
Sally Withington

Gifts $100-$499
Anonymous (3)
Thomas Adams
Carol R. Adler
AIG
Christopher Alberg
Eve Alpern
Christina and Daniel Alves
Christine Alviti and Dominic Butera
Paul and Stephanie Andruchow
Rosemary Aronson
Alison Avram and Tavani Reid
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Faith Barker
Joseph and Fran Baron
Ms. Hope Barton
Judith Waligunda and Frederick Basilico
Christina Beaumier
Benjamin and Christine Bennett
Erik and Jill Berg
Cindy and Hal Berman
Chad Bern
William Bernardinelli
Elaine E. Berteletti
Luciana and Vito Bertolini
Lisa Biagetti
Biogen
Raymond and Joan Bird
Devon Black
Dinah Bodkin
Bruce and Miriam Bonnell
Peter and Stephanie Brady
Martha Brezina
Michelle and George Brock-Fisher
Laurie Brooks
Mary Buonanno
Joanna Burns
Christine and James Butler
Kelly Butler and Rebecca Allen
Melissa and Kyle Cabral
California Pizza Kitchen
David Caron
Sydney and Benjamin Case
Caitlin Castagna and Patricia Murray
Dennis and Christine Cataldo
David and Linda Chase
Dr. Po-Shang Chen and Shan-Lee Liu
George and Mary Chin
Xiaoliang Chiu and Fonghsiang Cho
Maureen and Donald Cochran
Mustafa Cokol and Perihan Esra 
	 Guvener Cokol
Thomas Coles
Julie and John Corcoran
Danielle and David Corey
Bob Cosenza
Virginia and Roger Crerie
Adam Crystal and Lee Park
Glenn and Judithann Cushman
John and Nancy Dagdigian
Kenneth Davis and Diane Croft
Marie Davis
Kathryn Day
Mary and David Dearborn
Brian and Nicole Degnan
Susan Devine
Chuck Diamond

Jim Dineen
Nancy and Stephen Ditullio
Neil Donnenfeld
Michael and Jacquelyn Donovan
Daniel Doucette and Amy Haffermehl
Dowley & Mulvena, PC
Linda Drabik
David Dubia and Marolyn Moriarty
Governor and Mrs. Michael Dukakis
Debra and Arthur Dunham
Gregg Dunkel
Kylee and Adrian Eagles
Michael Eaton
Barbara Ebert
Jennifer and Richard Edwards
James and Catherine Elgin
Endriunas Bros LLC
Kerry and Steven Evans
Eversource
Ellen and Peter Fallon
Theodora Fayanju
Jan Feinstein
Vinita and David Ferrera
Jeanine and Dave Ferrick
Gill Fishman and Barbara Tyrrell
J. Kevin and Elaine Foley
Naima Ford
Alesha and Joe Forget
Samantha Forman
Edward Fox
Phillip Freeman and Jill Goldstein
Mia Friedman
David Friedman and Jennifer Sun
Susan Gallant
Representative William Galvin
Maureen and John Gates
Caroline Gaudet
Joanna Gibson
Thomas and Katherine Gilbane
Maureen Gilleberto
Marvin E. Gilmore, Jr.
Tony and Jana Gimenez
Frances Girgenti
Deborah Goldberg and Michael Winter
James and Amy Golov
Harbin Gomez and Dulce Armenta 
	 Herrera
Goodman, Shapiro & Lombardi, LLC
Michael and Karen Gorton
Carol Goslant
David Gottshall
Felicia Grant
Sally and Judy Green
Steven and Sylvia Greene

Joseph and Ann Marie Gresci
Terri Grieder
Kate Guedj
Kathleen Hamilton and Gus Vlahakes
Peter and Katherine Hammerman
Geri Hart
Elizabeth and Donald Hartman
Icial Hartman
Carol Hartman
George and Daphne Hatsopoulos
Mark and Marilyn Hausammann
Deborah Hawkins
Michael and Sue Hazard
Roslyn Heafitz
Heath Brook Elementary School
Ellen Hertzmark
Ingrid and Michael Hillinger
Jacki Hillios
Leslie Hoerr
Gene Hornsby
Susan and Michael Houle
Katherine Howard
Arthur and Eileen Hulnick
Raymond and Karen Hunt
ICYBAY
Duncan and Linda Irving
Albie and Kathy Jarvis
Jeff and Mary Jarvis
Kai and Sarah Johnson
K Too LLC
Representative Louis Kafka and  
	 Mrs. Anita Kafka
Michael Kanarek
Demetrios Karis and Alicia Dwyer
Cherry and James Karlson
Jennifer Keddy and Donna Hamel
John Keegan and Susan Amirault
Caroline and Andrew Keely
Stephen and Sarah Keklak
Heather Kelley
Arvel and Michelle Kendall
Kevin Kenneally
Stephen and Lisa Kenney
Susan Kenney
Joseph Kesselman
Heidi and Michael Kidd
Gerald Kirschner and Katie Thatcher
Matthew Kleiman
Scott and Jeanne Koles
Michael Kong and Christine Bulawa
Karli Kotfila
Christine Kratz
Desiree Ladd
Sarah and Greg Lang
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Mary Louise Larkin
David and Lucinda Lee
Meghan Lenihan
Joseph Leopold and Liz Pino
Neal Lerner and Tania Baker
Eli Levine and Laura Mintz
Robin L’Homme
Ariel and Beth Lisogorsky
Laura Liswood
Frederick Little and Claudia Ordonez
Linda and John Louie
Karin Ludlow
Ann and Donald MacAdam
John Maciaszczyk and  
	 Nancy Sencabaugh
Richard and Wanda Macnair

Tracy MacNeal and Geoffrey Doerre
Gerard Magnarelli
Carrie Mahan
Lisa Mahnke and Kyle Nelson
Paul Maneen
James and Laura Marett
Barbara and Severino Martinez
Elisabeth and Mark Massey
Nancy Master
Andrew and Anne Mauck
Kris and Lisa McBride
Meg McIsaac
Andrew McKinley and Maria Fernando
Emily McNaughton
Bruce McPhee and Shannon Thompson

Eugene B. Meyer
Jeanne and Amy Michael
Michael Miele and Anne Esbenshade
Quincy and Jenna Miller
Richard and Catherine Millman
Judith Mills
David and Mary Ellen Moir
Moriarty Troyer & Malloy LLC
Joanne Morris
Lara Morrison and Lynn Ferrazzani
Michelle Morrissey
Benton Moyer
Nicole and Terry Murray
Robert Myslik and Shari Melto
Stephen Napier
National Instruments

Barbara Natke and Geoffrey Kuesters
Marleen Nienhuis and Walter Newman
Angela Norton and James Dudley
Sinead O’Connor and  
	 Christopher Poirier
Cheryl and Jerome Odom
Neely O’Donnell and Miscal Vilsant
Patricia and Eugene O’Flaherty
Mary Ann and James O’Hearn
Heather Oliveira
Bruce Osler and Anne Marie Johnson
Susan Pascal
Leita and Liam Patterson
Alison Payne
Lauri Pekkala

Timothy Pepini and Jennifer Segui
Kevin and Yen-Yen Petrosino
Jason Platt
Linda Postlethwait
Frances Pratt
Harold Pratt
Gauri and Yogesh Punjabi
David and Carol Purdy
Liz Quartatiello
John Radosta and Mayre Plunkett
Paige Ransford
Robert and Elizabeth Rechner
Nancy Rhei-Gorer and Jason Gorer
Ron and Kelley Ricard
Ilene Richard
Rebecca Richkus and Adam Ganderson
Danielle Riley
Glenn Robertelli and  
	 Nithya Desikan Robertelli
Jennifer Robinson and  
	 Robert O’Donoghue
Jennifer and Paul Rodine
Ralph Rogers and Linda Carleton
David and Justine Ross
Marsha Rosselli and James Driscoll
Ryan and Noella Rourke
Jacqueline Rutledge
Susan and Matthew Ryan
Robert Salem
Irinie Salib
Noor Salman and Shadab Rahman
Kiku Adatto and Michael Sandel
Tedd and Ella Saunders
Kristine Sawyer
David and Laura Scarbro
Jason Searle
Edward Shadoff
Steve Shaw
Daniel Sheingold
Susan and Joel Sherman
Nirah Shomer and Michael Nowak
Madhu Sirivelu and Kristin Loria
St. John Smith and Kay Barned-Smith
Mason Smith and Gordon Green
Retta Smith and Fred Chalifoux
Isabel Smith and Pamela Chatis
Steve Smith
Lavonia Smith LeBeau and Scott Lebeau
Joel and Susan Solomon
Eileen Sommer
Zachary and Elizabeth Southwick
Mary Sparks
Michael St. Peter
Ronald Steingard and Abby Zonies
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Anonymous (3)
Beasley Media - Magic 106.7
Berkshire National Fish Hatchery
Charles and Maryann Blaine
Boston Children’s Hospital

California Pizza Kitchen
Cefalo Memorial Complex
Clear Channel Outdoor Boston 
F. J. Linehan and Associates

Sefany and Nicholas Stellakis
Jack and Arlene Stevens
Wesley and Patricia Stimpson
Joan and Herman Suit
Ilene Sussman and Paul Plasky
Charlotte and Edward Tang
Glynys Thomas and Steven Faulkner
Joan Thompson
Martin Thomson and  
	 Katherine Chaurette
Orla and Joseph Toomey
Amy and Matthew Torrey
Paula Touliopoulos
Marguerite Trudel
UnitedHealth Group
Virginia Van Dyke

Linda Van Horn
Peter and Amy Vanko
Patricia Vega
Kathy Vinal
Jennifer Volpe
May Wakamatsu and John Berk
Andrew and Barbara Wales
Barbara Wallner and Richard Cate
Robert Walsh
Mary P Warner and Lynne Chapin
Sarah Waywell Timm and Jenn Sovie
Jason Webb and Denise Gaffey
Karen Weeks
Robert Weinstein and  
	 Elizabeth Ginsburg
Donna Weiss

Marv and Vera Weiss
Murray and Gail Welch
John and Diane Welsh
Brian Wilson and Stacy Morin
Scott and Lisa Wilson
Laura Woodward and Kolo Silue
Gerald Wright
Karen Wunderlin
Stanley Yamane and Stephanie Hawkins
Tamiko Yee
Rosemarie Yevich and  
	 Catherine Drislane
Rachel Young
Judith and Albert Zabin
Dawn and Russell Zwicker

I N - K I N D 

Donations
In-kind donations are a unique way to support Zoo New England. These donations can be goods or services, or items used for animal 
enrichment, educational presentations, administrative purposes and more. In-kind donations help defray Zoo costs and provide a 
great way to put your unwanted goods or skilled services to use. 

Bryan and Meghan Ferguson
Granum, Inc.
Greater Boston Convention &  
	 Visitors Bureau
Anne Haskell
Erin Katzeff
Kelly’s Roast Beef 
Linehan Photography
NECN
Pamino’s Pizza
Paige Ransford
Linda Salvi
Tim Simrell
Dr. Steven Spitz and Mrs. Laura Spitz
Starbucks
Stop & Shop
Target Store # 1898 South Bay
Trader Joe’s of Saugus
Yvonne Tsai
University of Massachusetts
Wegmans of Westwood
Wildlife Acoustics
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Zootopia 2017 Arts Auction 
Subcommittee:
Ronnie Kanarek, Arts Curator
Jen Bradley
Doris Duncan Howard

Zootopia 2017 
Honorary Committee:
Mayor Martin J. Walsh
Suffolk County Sheriff  
	 Steven W. Tompkins
Speaker of the House Robert A. DeLeo
Senator Linda Dorcena Forry
Senator Jason Lewis
Representative Liz Malia
Representative Michael Day
Representative Paul Donato
Boston City Councillor Tito Jackson

Miriam Adams and David Edelman
Christopher Alberg
Bertram Alleyne and  
	 Abena Cook-Alleyne
American Museum of Natural History
America’s Test Kitchen
Mary Ames
Asta
Chad Bern
William Bernardinelli
Joanna and John Berube
Lisa Biagetti
Devon Black
Elizabeth and Tom Boates
Brahmin Handbags
Brattle Theatre
Bronx Zoo/Wildlife Conservation Society
Dr. Rory Browne and Dr. Grace Chang
Caesars Entertainment
Adrian and Amy Chan
Charles River Sailing Academy

Special Thank You to our  
Zootopia 2017 sponsors:
Citizens Bank
NECN
Margaret and Dewey Awad
Robert L. Beal
Baystate Financial
Ophthalmic Consultants of Boston
Eastern Bank
Jean and Henry Hall
Ronnie and Stephen Kanarek
Mark and Gail Riggs Kelley
Lorenda Layne and Matthew Niblack
Gary Loveman and Kathy Welsh
Peter A. Wilson and Jean C. Tempel
The Boston Foundation
Coke Refreshments
Commodore Builders
Hays Companies of New England
HITE Hedge Asset Management, LLC
LeeAnn and Steven Horner
Homefield Credit Union
Inland Underwriters
Doug Lober and Ann Bitetti
Mintz, Levin, Cohen, Ferris, Glovsky  
	 & Popeo, P.C.
MPAY Inc.
Peter and Cindy Neville
Rackemann, Sawyer & Brewster
Jane Roy and Luciano Lauretti
Ruberto, Israel & Weiner, P.C.
The Schwartz Family
StonehamBank
Kathy Vieweg and Barry Berger

Gregory and Margaret Meahl
Alan and Maureen Roycroft
Michael Yoken
Jonathan and Rosemary Avery
Centerplate
Sara and Peter Fleiss
LeClairRyan
Henry and Mary Lee
Joseph O’Donnell
Dr. Alan Stern and Lori Tenser

Special Thank You To:
Kingdom Wine Company
AE Events
Fowler Printing & Graphics
Winston Flowers
Beat Train Productions

Zootopia 2017 Host Committee:
Robert L. Beal, Co-Chair
David and Jennifer Porter, Co-Chair
Claudia U. and James M. Richter,  
	 Co-Chair
Lorenda Layne, Auction Chair
Ronnie Kanarek, Arts Curator
Elizabeth Duffy Hynes, Auction Co-Chair
Elizabeth Boates
Gail Riggs Kelley
Kathy Vieweg
Devon Black
Laura Goscinak
Jana Gimenez, AE Events
Elaina Pires, AE Events

Zootopia 2017 Thank you to everyone who supported 
Zootpia 2017! Zootopia is the Zoos’ annual 
fundraising gala which raises significant 
funds toward our annual operating costs. 
Zootopia 2017 was held at the Royal 
Sonesta Boston. Proceeds from Zootopia 
directly benefited Zoo New England’s 
Franklin Park Zoo and Stone Zoo, as well 
as the Zoos’ education programs, and vital 
conservation initiatives. 
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Mustafa Cokol and Perihan Esra 
	 Guvener Cokol
Thomas Coles
Tom and Ann Comeau
Joseph and Lori Cooney
Janice Corkin Rudolf and John Emery
Bob Cosenza
Sandi Coyle
Crimsonbikes
Taci Darnell and Tanj Gunaratnam
Davio’s Northern Italian Steakhouse
Francesco and Cynthia De Vito
Chuck Diamond
Jim Dineen
Anna Dinis
Edward Doherty
Linda Drabik
Gregg Dunkel
Michael Eaton
Elite Island Resorts
Lora Estey
Ezulwini Safari Game Lodges
Theodora Fayanju
Nicole and Thomas Feeley
Jan Feinstein
Naima Ford
Mia Friedman
Susan Gallant
William Gallant
Mark Giovino
James Godwin
Laura Goscinak
Ronnie Gould
Sally and Judy Green
Terri Grieder
Kate Guedj
Anindya and Deepa Gupta
Dr. Martin and Lauren Hahn
Kathleen Hamilton and Gus Vlahakes
Lloyd and Linda Hamm Jr.
Sherry Haydock
Jacki Hillios
Steven and Jeanine Hinterneder
Janice Houghton
Doris Howard
Brit Hutchins
Elizabeth and Thomas Hynes
Brendan Hynes
Vanessa Hynes
JetBlue Airways
Representative Louis Kafka and  
	 Mrs. Anita Kafka
Phyllis and Nathan Kalowski
Michael Kanarek
Eric Kasen

John Keegan and Susan Amirault
Mary Kelleher and Erica Prince
Matthew Keswick
Heidi and Michael Kidd
Anna Koon and Joseph James Koon
Karli Kotfila
Marc and Donna Kozin
Christine Kratz
Kate Kruschwitz
Lacoste Gallery
Patricia Lashoto and Daniel Fontana
The Last Bite Catering
John and Julie Linehan
Christopher Litterio and Ursula Smith
Susanne Macdonald
Jeanne Maclaurin
Made By Me
Gerard Magnarelli
Abigale Magruder
Paul Maneen
James and Laura Marett
Elisabeth and Mark Massey
Andrew and Anne Mauck
Onnie Mayshak
Diane McGillicuddy and Scott Sherman
James and Katherine McHugh
Meg McIsaac
Ryan and Tonya McKee
Quincy and Jenna Miller
Richard and Catherine Millman
Judith Mills
Michelle Morrissey
Rick Murphy
Stephen Napier
Michael Nathanson
New School Of Music
Michael Oates
Christine O’Kane
Jeanne O’Keefe and Dan Rea
Bruce Osler and Anne Marie Johnson
Michael and Evelyn Ostrowski
Susan Pascal
David Passafaro
Jason Platt

David and Jennifer Porter
Harold and Frances Pratt
Gauri and Yogesh Punjabi
Liz Quartatiello
Ramblewild
Paige and Larry Ransford
Matthew and Meredith Reed
Whitney and John Reichel
Ilene Richard
Claudia U. and James M. Richter
Danielle Riley
Peter and Barbara Roberts
Ryan and Noella Rourke
Royal Sonesta Boston
Salon R Hair Skin
San Diego Zoo
Kathy and Girard Sargent
Linda and Ronald Savage
Matthew and Jennifer Shadrick
Annie Short
Ken and Sandi Silk
Steve Smith
Smugglers’ Notch
Phil Soares
Spanish Peaks Mountain Club
Dr. Steven Spitz and Mrs. Laura Spitz
Michael St. Peter
Mona Taliaferro
Jean C. Tempel
The Topol Family Fund, a Donor Advised 
	 Fund of the Boston Foundation
Colin and Olivia Van Dyke
Virginia Van Dyke
Carolyn Vaughan and Paul Smith
Village Automotive Group
Jennifer Volpe
Lisa and Brian Walker
Elizabeth Wayman and Mike Kalin
Sarah Waywell Timm and Jenn Sovie
Murray and Gail Welch
Susanne Macdonald and  
	 Benjamin Williams
Wyndham Garden San Diego
Liyu Yang
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J O N A T H A N  G I L M O U R  M E M O R I A L 

Scholarship Fund
In April 2006, Franklin Park Zoo lost a cherished family member when former Zookeeper 
Jonathan Gilmour passed away suddenly at age 29. To honor Jonathan and his 
commitment to the welfare of animals, the Jonathan Gilmour Memorial Scholarship 
Fund was established in his memory. The fund was established by Zoo New England 
with generous financial support and volunteer leadership from the Gilmour Family.

Award winners are ZNE staff members who have been employed by the Zoo for at least 
one year. 

Each May, the Jonathan Gilmour Memorial Scholarship Bike Ride is held in Hollis, N.H. 
Hundreds of riders celebrate Jonathan’s memory and through the years this Ride has 
raised tens of thousands of dollars to support the scholarship fund. 

Matt and Ellen Albert
Kim and Travis Allen
Kelly Almond
Barbara Amos
Jerry Amos
Anonymous
David and Anne April
Ben April
Elaine Ashby
Gregory Aulson
Sandy Barlow
Justin and Kathryn Bastinelli
Andrew Beach
Frederick Beall
Julie and Bruce Beck Goss
Samira Beckwith
Alex Bermudez
Paul Berube
Keith Beveridge and Jane Butler
Chris Bisanti
Sarah Bisson
Meghan Brady
Richard Brassard
Alec Brewster
June Briggs
Robert and Marcia Bristow
Gretchen Brown
Natasha and Matt Brown
Alicia Brown
George Bruno
Elizabeth Bucknam
Celina Burgueno
James Burke

Julie Burke
Sarah Burns
David Burrington
Jo Ann Cannon
Cardin Jewelers, Inc.
Mrs. Antonio Carlos
Shawn Caron
Ron and Sharon Caron
Ellen Carson
Patrick Caulfield
Anne Cavagnaro
Esther Chapman
Amy Charbonneau
Marissa Chase
Nicole and Gregory Chiapparo
Lucy Chin and Susanne Zimmermann
Phoebe Choup
Samantha Ciarocco and Ryan McHugh
Bill Clark
Nathan Corriveau
Emily Corwin
Mary Anne Cosgrove
Barbara Coulter
Anne Cram
Stacey-Jo Cram
Andrea Crowley
Teresa Dalelio
Patricia and Louis D’Allesandro
Bao Dang
Laura Dawson
Maeve Dawson
Kevin Dawson
Micah Dawson

Daniel Decourcey
The Demers Group Inc.
Jacqueline Dick
Gerald Digrezio
John Dinkel
D.K. D’Ippolito
Mindy D’Ippolito
Darell and Candace Dochstader
Scott Dolphyn
William Drouin
Drs. Helfman, Lasky & Associates
Donna Duffy
Sherry Edmonds
Scott Edmunds
Jane Edmunds
Paul Edmunds
David Emus
Ethel Keesler Gilmour Uribe Trust
Dr. William Farina
Nicole Farrington
Robert Feder
Miriam Fein-Cole
Roderick L. Ferland
Adria Fischer
Carlos Garcia
Lisa Gardner
John and Karla Garrity
Teresa and Gerald Gartner
Fern Getto
Amanda Giardina and Patrick Caulfield
Margaret and David Gilmour
Monroe and Fern Gilmour
Gina Gilmour
Cheryl Glover
Hannah Godfrey
Heidi Golden
Goodale’s Bike Shop, Inc.
William and Jane Goodman
Charlotte and John Graceffa
Bill Gray
Daniel and Janet Griffin
Emily Griffith
Hannah Gullickson
Ajay Gupta
Peter and Andrea Hacker
Lisl Hacker and Mindy D’Ippolito
George Hacker
Priscilla Hamilton
David Hanlon
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Nora Hartigan
L. Scott and Sharon Harvell
Suzanne Harvey
Carl Hefflefinger
Bart and Paul Hemmerich
Alyssa Hemmerich
Limey Hemmerich
John Hennessy
Charles Hildreth
Thomas and Kathryn Hildreth
David and Linda Hirschberg
Hollis Construction, Inc.
Hollis Veterinary Hospital PLLC
Sue Holmes
Jean Holt
Robin House
Becky Jamison
Katherine Jansen
Sally Jasper and John Knesevich
Jennings Excavation Inc.
Eric Jones
Joanna Jones
Pamela Jordan
Mary and John Joyce
Katerina Karametros
Jessica Karwatske
Jennifer Kaufman
Robert Keating
Peter Kelleher
Mary Kelley
Timothy Kelley and Janet Lang
Lisa Kendra

Susan Keough
Charlie Kilgore
Laurie Kofstad
Audrey Labarre
Jody LaFerriere
Denis and Pauline Laliberte
Brian Law
Maribeth Lazich
George LeCours
Jaime Lederer
Mark Ledoux
Legislative Solutions, LLC
Lisa Letourneau
John Lewicke
Andrea Lewicki
Mark and Cheryl Liebling
Rebekah Liebling
Sara Liebling
Beky Liebling
John and Julie Linehan
Mark Lisee
Andres Lopez
William Lowman
LPL Financial
Mark MacKenzie
Josephine MacMillan
Jerusha Mangera
Krishna Mangipudi
David and Nancy Marden
Chris Marino
Melinda Marshall
William Martin

Joe Masci
Appleton Mason
Tom Maupin
Lynn McDermott
Jim McIntosh
Carolyn McLaughlin
Jill McWilliam
Vicki Meagher
Maria Mena
Julie Michals
Susan Mildrum
Fatima Minkin
Janet Mohrmann
Christopher Monk
Michele Moon
Virginia Morgan
Carolyn Morgan
Gerrilyn Moriarty
Daniel Morin
Deb Morrow
Krystina Moses
Diane Moses
JoAnn Mueller
Millie Mugica
Leah and Shaun Mulholland
Justin Mulholland
Patricia Murphy
Cindy Murray
Anna Myers
Christin Nason
Raymond Newman
Kimberly Noble
John Nolin
Mary Norton
Debbie Noury
Beverly O’Brien
Sharon O’Keefe
Susan OShea
David and Frances O’Sullivan
Elizabeth Panagoulis
Kaily Panagoulis
Emily Parodi
Jeffrey Pastor
Rachelle and Doug Patton
Virginia Peck
Mark Pelletier
Bob Pelletier
Fernanda Pelletier
Greg Pelletier
Noel and David Peters
Wanda Phillips
John and Kelly Piazza
Carol Piwko
Thelma K. Pollard
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Benjamin Quick
Melanie Race
Venu Rao
Katherine Richo
Daniel Ritt
Carissa Rodrigue
Neil Rogers
Cindy Rosenwald
Jacqueline Rutledge
Eric Ryherd
Burt Sacherski
Linda Salvi
Roger Saunders
Lorraine Schell
John Sias
Anthony Siddall
Steve and Julie Simons
Sally Sites
Bryan and Constance Smith
Connie Smith
Dorina Smith
Frederick Snell
Loren Soeiro
Damon Soeiro
Amanda Solomon
Rachel Spaulding
Rita and Brian Spence
Joanne St. John
David Sullivan
Steve Swan
Denise and Courtney Sweeny
Rebecca Swisher
Mary Tamposi
Jeffrey C. Taylor
Diane Tetreault
Brenna Thomas
Rodney Thompson
Parker Thornton

Mark Thornton
Angela Threberge
Total Transformation LLC
Wendy Trimble
Jessica Trump
Cindy Tsao
Ray Tsao
Michael Ufnal
Judith and Dan Vallee
Sireesha Varanasi
Ann Vickery
Karla Vogel
Eric Walker
Gig Walsh
Linda Wells
Edward Wigfield
Jeanne Wild

Tom Wilder
Jacqueline Wilmot
Brian Wilmot
Wingate’s Pharmacy, Inc.
Ann Wissink
Stephanie Wolf-Rosenblum
Sarah and Suzanne Woodruff
Pei Wu
Kimberly Wutkiewicz
Kristen Wydon
Yohko Yamawaki
Andres Yepes
Charles Young
Ruta Zimmerman
Stephanie Zimmerman
Susanne Zimmermann and Lucy Chin
Dan Zion and Jill Rodstrom

Z O O  N E W  E N G L A N D ’ S  2 0 1 7

Boston Marathon Team
Samantha McArdle, Tom O’Brien, Jaimie Shaughnessy, Leah Wynn, and Camp Wynn ran 
in the 2017 Boston Marathon on behalf of Zoo New England and raised over $40,000. 
Your donations below provided the encouragement and motivation for these brave 
runners and provided much needed funds to support your local Zoos. 

Anonymous
Rosemary Aronson
Lilah and Owen Bacchieri
Ahmadou Balde
Beth and Paul Bythrow
California Pizza Kitchen
David Canter and Lisa Strope
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Kayla McArdle
Nicole McManus
Hannah Mousette
Andy Myers
Ed and Anne O’Brien
Kathleen O’Leary
Elizabeth Pepdjonovic
Paige Ransford
Bridget Rodriguez
Cait Rooney
Donna Rowan
Dave and Kara Rowell
Hilary Ryan
Jamie Shaughnessy
Steve Shaw
Stop & Shop
Tricia Taglieri
Target Store # 1898 South Bay
Colin and Olivia Van Dyke
Mindy Verenis
Kathy Vinal
Susan Wade
Wegmans of Westwood
Peter A. Wilson
Gerald Wright
Abby Zonies and Ron Steingard

David Caron
Nick Charrette
Marie Davis
Daniel Dubois
GE Foundation
Meg Gillespie
Lloyd and Linda Hamm Jr.
Bill and Jeannie Hanlon

David and Linda Hirschberg
Amy and John Kelly
Camiron Lanoune
Courtney Lescarbeau
John and Julie Linehan
Amanda Liu
Jeannine Madden
Jenny McArdle

A Wild Affair Thank you to all who attended Stone 
Zoo’s 13th Annual A Wild Affair, a 
“tasting” event that featured stations 
hosted by local restaurants and 
caterers – as well as live entertainment 
and a live and silent auction. Proceeds 
from this event supported the operation 
and continued growth of Stone Zoo, its 
education programs and conservation 
initiatives.

Special Thank You to the 2017  
A Wild Affair Sponsors:
StonehamBank
Weiss Farm
Salem Five
Paul E. Dutelle Co., Inc.
Redfin
Bulger Veterinary Hospital

Anonymous
AAA Northeast
Aaronap Cellars
Robert and Terry Alexander
All City Screen Printing Inc.
American Girl
Marbelk Andujar
Antonio Hair
Katherine Arbour and Jacques Thibault
Artinian Jewelry
Atria Longmeadow Place
Bacci’s of Stoneham

Barefoot Wine and Bubbly
Dennis and Michele Barrett
Tracie Barrett
Beasley Media - Magic 106.7
Bedford Car Wash Corp.
Bedford Jewelers Inc.
Lin Bell
Bella Sante Day Spa
Ben and Jerry’s
Rysette Berrios
Besito Mexican
Big Picture Framing
The Bike Stop, Inc.
Billy’s Roast Beef & Seafood
Blue Man Group
James Blum
Bolton Valley Resort
Bonefish Grill
BOSE
Boston College Athletics Department
Boston Duck Tours

Boston Tailored
Natalia Brennan
Brian Brighenti
Kim Brooks
Budweiser
Buffalo Wild Wings - Saugus
Joanna Burns
Burton’s Grill
Butcher Boy
Buttonwood Park Zoological Society
Cabot Creamery
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Calareso’s Farm Stand & Garden Center
Pamela Campanale
Canobie Lake Park
Cape Cod Potato Chips
Cassidy Landscaping LLC
Central Animal Hospital
Charles River Canoe & Kayak
Cobblestones of Lowell
Larry and Janice Cohen
Karen Connor-Levesque
Costco Wholesale
Couto Management Co
Ruth Cullen
Ellen Curran
Matthew and Erinne Daniels
Dave & Buster’s
Del Frisco’s Grille – Burlington
Del Sur LLC
Dianne M. Bonanni Family and  
	 Cosmetic Dentistry
Lynn DiNuccio
Dockside Restaurant
Earthbath
Eastern Standard Kitchen & Drinks
EcoTarium
Edible Arrangements
Einstein’s Workshop
Elite Island Resorts
Jason Engle
Evergreen Florist Inc.
F1 Boston
Fancy Flea Antiques & Fine Jewelry
Paul Ferragamo
Flatbread Company
Forza
Janice and Thomas Foster
The Frame Shack
The Friendly Toast
Alison and Clark Froeliger
Fuddruckers
Giacomo’s Ristorante
Jacqueline Green
Gale Green
Grooming Unlimited
Groundmasters Corporation
Hampton Inn & Suites by Hilton, 
	 Boston-Crosstown Center
Harrows Chicken Pies
Hart’s Turkey Farm Restaurant
Michael Heppner
Hill’s Home Market
David and Linda Hirschberg
Deborah and John Hogan
Hubert’s Lemonade

Huntington Theatre Company
Hunt’s Photo & Video
Howard Hutchins
Hy-Line Cruises
Innitou Ski Runners of Glen, NH
Sharon Iovanni
iRobot
Jacksonville Zoological Gardens
Jake n JOES Sports Grille
Janelle Angela
JetBlue Airways
Jillian’s Billiard Club, Inc.
Jimmy’s Jewels
Joe’s American Bar and Grill
Karl’s Sausage Kitchen &  
	 European Market
Kelly’s Roast Beef
Keurig
Kimball Farm
KIND Snacks
Kingdom Wine Company
Kushala Sip Coffee House
Ruth Lafayette-Gariepy
Lakota Bakery
Lantana Hummus
Lexington Venue Movie Theatre
John and Julie Linehan

Melissa and Chad Linstruth
Jeanne Litchfield
Charlotte and Sam Liu
David Liu
Joseph Lonie
Lowell Spinners Baseball Club
LupinePet
Laura and Brian Lussier

Malden Animal Hospital
Jennifer Maltese
Francine and Kevin Mandeville
Madison Marasca
Margaritas Mexican Restaurant
Marlo Marketing/Communications
Dr. Ruth Marrion and Robert Halenda
Domenic Martignetti
Patricia Martins Sousa
Mary Jo Brown Foundation
Massachusetts Audubon Society
Massachusetts Museum of 
	 Contemporary Art
McAuliffe-Shepard Discovery Center
Meletharb Homemade Ice Cream
Craig Melzer
Mendon Twin Drive-in
Merrimack Repertory Theatre
Mill Falls at the Lake
Moderno Salon & Spa
Mohegan Sun
Margaret Moran
Mount Sunapee
Museum of Fine Arts
Mystic Station
Stephanie and Drew Nelson
New England Aquarium

New England Coffee Co
New School of Music
Nippo Lake Golf Club
Osteria Nino
NOLA’s Fresh Foods
Not Your Average Joes Arlington
Nubar
The Paintbar
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Paul Revere House
Peabody Essex Museum
Perella Jewelers
Pet Source
Piantedosi Baking Company
Steven Picciano
Courtney and Brian Pillsbury

Polka Dog Bakery
Howard Porter
The Preservation Society of Newport 
County
Providence Bruins Hockey Club
Puppet Showplace Theater
Maureen Lukas Reardon
Caitlin Reardon
Red Heat Tavern
Riccardo’s Ristorante
Carol Rocci
Carianne and Paul Roche
Rochester Country Club
Susan and Robert Rorke
Rugged Races, LLC
Salon Monet
Lorna Santosuosso
Scoreboard Sports Bar and Grill
Seasons 52
Linda Shea
Showcase and Multiplex Cinemas
Irena Shut
Sky Zone Everett
Cherie Smeltzer
Smugglers’ Notch
Spa Gloss

Spectacle Management
Melanie Spencer and Joseph Lampassi
Squam Lakes Natural Science Center
Starbucks Melrose
The Steamship Authority
Stephanie’s On Newbury
Stoneham Chamber of Commerce

Stoneham Theatre
Courtney Swan
Sweet Spot Bakery
Tides Restaurant & Pub
Margaret Toner
Total Wine & More
Turner’s Seafood Grill & Market
Tuscan Brands
Unleashed by Petco
Upper Crust Pizzeria
Valvoline Instant Oil Change
Via Lago Restaurant
Wachusett Mountain
Walt Disney World Co.
Wegman’s
Donna Weiss
Westport Rivers Vineyard and Winery
Wildwood Farm
Neil Wilkins
Peter A. Wilson
Winfrey’s Candies
Rachel Woo
Woods Hill Table
Michael Zappia
Ziner & Murphy, PC

A special thank you to all the 
vendors that supported  
Ales and Tails!

Abacus Distributing
Allagash Brewing Company
Bantam Cider Company
Barefoot Wine & Bubbly
barkTHINS

Ales 
and 
Tails
Thank you to all who attended Stone 
Zoo’s 2nd annual beer-tasting event, 
Ales and Tails. Proceeds from this event 
supported the operation and continued 
growth of Stone Zoo, its education 
programs and conservation initiatives.
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Brooklyn Brewery
Cabot Creamery Cooperative
Cambridge Brewing Company
Cape Ann Brewing 
Castle Island Brewing Co.
Clown Shoes
Down the Road Beer Co.
Downeast Cider
Farmer Willie’s Inc.
Goose Island Brewery and Blue Point 
	 Brewing Company
Hidden Cove Brewing Co.
Joe’s American Bar & Grill
KIND Snacks
Kingdom Wine Company 
Lagunitas Brewing Co.
Lantana Hummus
Lord Hobo Brewing Company
Mighty Squirrel Brewing Co.
Mighty Swell Sparkling Cocktails 
Narragansett Brewing Company
Nauti Seltzer
Red Heat Tavern
Sierra Nevada
Smuttynose Brewing Co.
Wachusett Brewing Company
Willow Tree Farm

A special thank you to all of the 
businesses that supported Brew 
at the Zoo!

7ate9 Bakery
Abacus Distributing
Aeronaut Brewing Company
Allagash Brewing Company
Angry Orchard
Bad Martha
Bantam Cider Company
Barefoot Wine & Bubbly
barkTHINS
Baxter Brewing Co.
BEERWORKS Brewing Co
Bell Olmsted Park
Berkshire Brewing Company
Big Elm Brewing
Bone Up Brewing Company
Brooklyn Brewery
Cabot Creamery Cooperative
California Pizza Kitchen
Cambridge Brewing Company
Castle Island Brewing Co.
Clown Shoes
Deadwood Café & Brewery
Down the Road Beer Co. 
Downeast Cider
Exhibit ‘A’ Brewing Company
Farmer Willie’s Alcoholic Ginger Beer
Gather
Greater Good Imperial Brewing

Brew at the Zoo
Thank you to all who attended Franklin Park Zoo’s 7th annual beer-tasting event, Brew 
at the Zoo, featuring stations hosted by local breweries and restaurants. Proceeds 
from this event supported the operation and continued growth of Franklin Park Zoo, its 
education programs and conservation initiatives. 

Guinness
Honest Tea
Hubert’s Lemonade
Ipswich Ale Brewery
Jack’s Abby Craft Lagers
John Harvard’s Brew House
KIND Snacks
Kingdom Wine Company
Lagunitas Brewing Co.
Lantana Foods
Lexington Brewing & Distilling
Lookout Farm Hard Cider 
Magic Hat
Mayflower Brewing Company
Mighty Squirrel Brewing Co.
Mighty Swell Sparkling Cocktails
Moon Hill Brewing Co.
Narragansett Beer
Newburyport Brewing Company
Nola’s Fresh Foods
Portico Brewing Co.
Samuel Adams
Sixpoint Brewery
The Tap Brewing Company
Tiger 
Traveler Beer Company
Turtle Swamp Brewing Company
Two Roads Brewing Co.
Utz Quality Foods
Whalers Brewing Company
Willow Tree Farm
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Abacus Distributing
Al’s Backwoods Berries
Barefoot Wine and Bubbly
City Winery
Honest Tea
Kingdom Wine Company

Uncorked
Thank you to all who attended Franklin Park Zoo’s 4th annual wine-tasting event, 
Uncorked. Proceeds from this event supported the operation and continued growth of 
Franklin Park Zoo, its education programs and conservation initiatives. 

MBJ Wine
Samuel Adams
Southwest Wines
White Mountain Winery
Montilio’s Baking Company
When Pigs Fly Bakery

In Honor of Emily Miller and Anne Knapp 
Eve Alpern

In Honor of Amari the Giraffe 
Christine Galatis 
Rachel Young

In Honor of Maya Argyros 
George C. Argyros

In Memory of Louise Barker 
Hope Barton 
Faith Barker

In Honor of Robert L. Beal 
David Friedman and Jennifer Sun 
Vanessa Fazio 
Susan Sherman 
Sally Withington

Tributes
A gift to Zoo New England is an excellent way to recognize someone special to you. 
Gifts in honor or in memory allow you an opportunity to celebrate an animal loving 
friend or family member in a truly meaningful way. Unless otherwise specified, these 
gifts aid the Annual Fund. The person or family recognized by the donation receives 
a special notification from the Zoo. 

In Honor of Isabelle Becker 
Erin Tetanski

In Honor of Jamie Biemer 
Hannah Erickson

In Honor of Sandra and  
Steven Borgerson 
Arthur and Eileen Hulnick

In Memory of Julia Burns 
Judith Cole 
Marguerite Trudel 
Kenneth Hawes 
Julie Hackett 
Kimberly Rapoza 
Susan Dubin 
Eric Dickstein 
Foley Hoag LLP 
Mary Cullen 
Margaret Reilly

In Memory of Paul Burns 
Anonymous

In Memory of Shirley Cohen 
Janet Mohrmann

In Memory of Robert Day 
Robert Rechner

In Honor of Stephanie Dudak 
Cathy Dudak

In Honor of Zoo New England’s 
Educators 
Carolyn Vaughan and Paul Smith

In Honor of Sandra Elliott and  
Jane Trudeau 
Donna Weiss

In Memory or Bruce Enders 
Karen Wunderlin 
John and Julie Linehan

In Honor of Grace Fey 
John and Julie Linehan

In Honor of Representative  
William Galvin 
Anonymous

In Honor of Taylor Gendron 
Christine Canzano

In Honor of Aryeh Gold 
Naomi Korn Gold
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In Memory of Petr Grinenko 
Anonymous

In Memory of Antonio Hansell,  
The Emperor of the Zoo! 
Daniel W. Finegold

In Honor of Steven Hinterneder 
Alan Cantor 
Mary J. Sparks

In Honor of LeeAnn and Steven Horner 
Kristi and Ken Horner 
Joseph and Lori Cooney

In Honor of Brandon Jones 
Anonymous

In Honor of Hannah Keklak 
Felicia Grant 
C. Stephen Keklak

In Honor of Mark Kelley and  
Gail Riggs Kelley 
Emily McNaughton 
Carol R. Purdy

In Honor of Andrew Ladd 
Desiree Ladd

In Honor of Vivienne Ladd 
Desiree Ladd

In Memory of Paul Lang 
Beatrice Wadland

In Honor of John Linehan 
Carol R. Adler 
Elizabeth Browder

In Honor of Izzie Ludlow 
Karin Ludlow

In Honor of Zoo New England’s  
Animal Care Staff 
Carolyn Vaughan and Paul Smith 
Jacqueline Rutledge

In Honor of Natalie Marshall 
April Dwyer

In Honor of Rowan McCoy 
Charleen Hamilton

In Memory of Rick Mockler 
John and Julie Linehan 
Heather Oliveira 
Steven Franckowiak 
Robert Linnehan 
Jason Webb 
Jill Geisler 
Michael Berrigan

In Honor of Sabrina Osowiecki 
Marybeth Luczak

In Honor of David Porter 
John and Julie Linehan

In Honor of Frances Pratt 
Harold I. Pratt, Sr.  
Harold I. Pratt, Jr. 
Frances H. Pratt

In Honor of Camille Ramirez 
Patrick Fitzgerald

In Honor of Maureen Lukas Reardon 
Lou Luciano

In Honor of Leo Ribuado 
Anonymous 
Robin Wechsler 
Esme Baker 
Daniel Moriarty 
Alex Prozument 
Joseph Ribaudo 
Laura Sarlo 
Svetlana Peikates-Ribaudo 
Alexey Evashoff 
Sumit Kundu 
Zhongwei Wu 
Richard Horvitz 
Kristin Madison 
Francis Sola

In Memory of  
Jonathan Lynde Richardson 
Catherine Venkatesh

In Honor of Peter Roberts 
Raquel Rosenblatt

In Honor of Lorelei Rockwell 
Anonymous

In Memory of Tuffy 
Dr. Karla Rose

In Honor of Kathy Rugg 
Patricia Toner

In Memory of Maggie Ryan 
Joanna Laghetto

In Honor of Benjy Taylor 
Irinie Salib

In Honor of Drew Santos 
Carrie Mahan

In Honor of Catherine and  
Larry Schwartz 
Elizabeth Massey

In Honor of Guy and Mary Ellen Sciortino 
Anonymous

In Honor of Dr. Steven Spitz and  
Laura Spitz 
Ilene Sussman

In Honor of Judy and Bradley 
Amy Stevens

In Memory of Suzanne D. Tompkins 
John and Julie Linehan 
Patricia and Eugene O’Flaherty 
Hicks Family Charitable Foundation

In Honor of George Sommer 
Eileen Sommer

In Honor of Thomas Walford 
Travis Gregory

In Honor of Donna Weiss 
Marv and Vera Weiss

In Honor of Peter A. Wilson 
John and Julie Linehan 
John Welsh 
Robert Walsh 
Scott A. Wilson 
Lauri Pekkala

In Honor of Gabriel Zielinski 
Peter Zielinski
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Franklin Park Zoo
Heidi Ames
Danny Arnott
Ashley Augustin
Allison Beattie
Zohar Ben-Gai
Joanna Berube
Gee Gee Bishop
Miranda Bloom
Kris Bruneau
Samantha Bucco
John Cahill
Kristen Cahill
Tara Connolly
Anthony Contreras
Edward Cowen
Adam Crellin-Sazama
Baylee Curley
John Daley
Hannah Defelice
Kaelin Delong
Nitasha Devlin
Susan Dobbels
Jonathan Donahue
Stevie Scott Dubrowski
Louise Felton
Joshua Finkel
Ryan Fogg
Sophie Fountaine
Ashley Fox
Amber Fuller
Rachel Garner
Anna Geisler
Karen Geissert
Sebastian Gerena
Athena Gilbert
Kathy Gorman
Rachel Harris
Nora Hartigan
Alexandra Harvey
Carol Hayes
Donna Hirt

Michelle Hoblit
Eileen Hulnick
Ryan Ivey
Eleanor Jaynes
Rachael Johnson
Kevin Kesper
Elizabeth Koger
Carol Kountz
Brianna Kramer
Jennifer Labossiere
Ari Levitt
Brittany Lewis
Theresa Lindboe
Rose Lober
Nicholas Loden
Michelle Loomis
Stephanie Lopez
Chelsea Lundblad
Caroline Lussier
Paul Luther
Stuart Mackersie
Kaylah Mallebranche
Lacey Mannex
Ann Marie Marden
Ryan Martin-Hagemeyer
Andrew Mazzeo
Liz McAuliffe
Frank McCabe
Susan McCabe
Madelyn Mehrez
Bianca Mendez Polanco
Alexis Meucci
Gregory Meyer
Bonnie Mickle
Sean Molloy
Alexandra Morris
Valerie Moss
Leslie Mulledy
Lindsay Neagle
Rita Nethersole
Christine Norton
Brendan O’Brien

Samantha O’Keefe
Beth Oliphant
Gail O’Malley
Linda Palmer
Eric Paquette
Victoria Reginaldo
Haley Roberts
Patricia Rogers
Marina Santos
Nora Scanlan
Jack Sherman
Maggie Swanson
Megan Sward
Cong Thanh Tran
Shanshan Wang
Laura Weiner

Stone Zoo
Victoria Allen
Megan Aquavella
Emily Bain
Kathleen Barry
Jean Bergeron
Kayla Blonigen
Kayleen Buscemi
Christopher Cadieux
Charles Clifford
Rachel Corbin
Ellen Curran
Gina D’addario
Marianne Darosa
Jessica Delisle
Samantha Demoy
Max Doel
Neil Donnenfeld
Bridget Doyle
John Drohan
Brendan Dugan
Robert Fedas
Dianne Ferguson
Connor Goff
Kimberly Goodwin
Lindsay Govostes
Nicholas Hansen
Robert Holmes
Leigh-Anne Hurley
Tracey Hynes
Ava Kowalski
Brianna Laing
Mackenzie Madigan
Wendy Maguire
Fran Mandeville
Kimberly Mandry
Paul Marques

Individual Volunteers

E X C E P T I O N A L

Volunteers
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Franklin Park Zoo
501st New England Garrison 
Acceleron Pharma
Aon Hewitt
Apple (Boylston Store)
Arthur J Gallagher & Co.
Baystate Financial
Bentley College Sigma Chi 
Berklee College of Music
Blue Cross Blue Shield
Boston Cares
Boston College Grads Give Back
Boston Food Forest Coalition
Boston University Department of  
	 Global Health
Boston University Global Day of Service
Citizens Bank
Citrin Cooperman Cares Day
Dunkin Brands
Eaton Vance
Emmanuel College New Student  
	 Day of Service
English High School
Entertainment Cruises
Fidelity Investments
Goodwin Proctor
Gordon Brothers Group
IBM Global Business Services
LPL Financial
MathWorks
Milton Academy
MIT Delta Phi Epsilon
Mothers for Justice and Equality 
National Charity League
Northeastern University Circle K
Northeastern University  
	 Kappa Phi Lambda

Northeastern University Pi Delta Psi
Northeastern University Society of  
	 Asian Scientists and Engineers
Peer Leadership Institute
Pegasystem Inc.
People Making a Difference
Pernod Ricard USA
Prologis
Rue La La
Showa Summer Program
Single Volunteers of Boston
Southern New England Conference 
Takeda Pharmaceuticals International Co.
Thayer Academy
The Price Center
Tremont School
Triangle Inc.
USS Constitution
WAYFAIR
West End House Boys and Girls Club
Yahoo

Stone Zoo
501st New England Garrison
Advancing Milestones
Amanda LaCoy
American Training Inc.
Bank of America

Big Joe the Storyteller
Boston Cares
Boston Found
Boston University Alpha Pi Omega  
Bridgewell
Citizens Bank 
Dassault Systemes
EMARC
Fitzemeyer & Tocci Associates, Inc.
Gann Academy 
GlaxoSmithKline
Haverhill Alternative High School
Kaspersky Labs
Keurig
Matignon High School
Matter Communications
NASHOBA Learning Group
National Charity League
Single Volunteers of Boston
Stoneham Bank
Takeda Pharmaceuticals  
	 International Co.

Group Volunteers

Jessica Memmolo
Carl Richard Mockler
Julie Mulligan
Katherine Novelli
Ambika Pachaury
Sarita Padukone
Rachel Raguin
Katharine Randall
Jeffrey Ransom
Carolynn Ratte

Judith Riessle
Geena Ryan
Alison Sabatello
Alyssa Sarro
Sally Saunders Brennan
Katelyn Scarano
Harrison Shields
Syrl Silberman
Jinhee Son
Alyssa Spurr

Zachery Tingdahl
Haley Traversy
Michael Tufo
James Valente
Caitlyn Veenstra
Kierra Walsh
Leann Westin
Christine Whitehair
Katherine Williams
Joseline Zeeb

In total, 31,190 hours of essential 
services were contributed by 
3,180 individual volunteers, group 
volunteers and interns in FY 17.



Condensed Statement of Revenue, Expenses and Change 
in Net Assets as of June 30, 2017 (in Whole Dollars)

Operating Revenues:
	 Admissions	 3,420,064
	 Concessions Revenue (Net)	 291,702 
	 Membership Fees	 1,628,966

	 Total Guest Operating Revenues	 5,340,732

 	 Other Operating Revenue	  740,392 

	 Total Operating Revenues	 6,081,124 

	 Non-Operating Revenues 
	 Investment Income	 22,588

Other Contributions:
	 State Appropriations	 7,000,000  
	 Grants – other governments	 1,927,000 
	 Private Gifts – unrestricted	 1,905,805 
	 Private Gifts – restricted	 2,109,901 

	 Total other contributions	 12,942,706  

	 Total revenues and contributions                             19,046,418

Operating Expenses
(including depreciation of $1,140,382)	 15,799,552  

Non-operating Expenses	 347,648

Change in Net Position	 2,899,218

Net Position, Beginning of the Year  	 20,832,250 

Net Position, End of Year	             23,731,468

F I S C A L  Y E A R  2 0 1 7

Financial Summary



F I S C A L  Y E A R  2 0 1 7

Highlights
• �In FY 17, Membership revenues brought in 

over $1.6 million, marking the sixth year 
that membership revenue has exceeded 
more than $1 million, and the third year that 
revenue has exceeded $1.6 million.

• �In FY17, our Education department 
significantly increased the number of Wild 
Adventures programs, which include our 
Breakfast with the Animals programs and 
premium tours, by 179 percent with 232 total 
programs compared to 83 in FY 16.

• �Zootopia, Zoo New England’s signature 
fundraising event, experienced another 
record-breaking year, raising more than 
$455,490 in revenue in FY 17 compared to 
$414,408 in revenues in FY 16.

Zoo New England manages Franklin Park Zoo 
and Stone Zoo on behalf of the Commonwealth 
of Massachusetts and we are grateful to the 
Commonwealth for its financial support.
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